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This weekend, we have enjoyed the fruit of two years of planning.  With the approach of the Reunion Weekend, the excitement became palpable.  In the past few days, we have shared tidbits about family members, laughed at shared memories, met family for the first time, reacquainted ourselves with family we had not seen in years, experienced friendly competition, observed bonding of new friendships, delighted in the showcasing of personal talent, gained a deeper knowledge and appreciation of the Shea legacy, and generally savoured every moment of our brief time together. We are, indeed, blessed to have had this opportunity.
A Reunion would not happen without people. Because each family was willing to plan vacations well in advance and willing to pack up their families and travel to West Prince, P.E.I., the Reunion has now become a reality. Thank you.
A Reunion would not happen without a Working Planning Committee. We are indebted to Ann Barwise (Cora’s daughter), Juanita Gaudet (Frankie’s daughter), Leah Harris (Freda’s daughter), & Jean Murphy (Chester’s daughter) who assumed the lion’s share of the planning and work. They were assisted from afar by representatives from each of the other members of Frank & Katie’s family and by others called upon for special duties. The website created by Nicole Kinsella (Cora’s granddaughter-in-law) served as an effective communication highway. Words cannot do justice to the profound sense of gratitude we feel.
A Reunion would not be complete without capturing the family ties as expressed by a Family Tree. This fun task was assumed by Jeff Callaghan (Cora’s grandson) and Audrey Callaghan (Cora’s daughter-in-law). Anyone who has attempted to develop a Family Tree knows first-hand the talents required to successfully complete this project. Not only have 
Jeff & Audrey left us with an updated document, but also, they are willing to continue to update 
the current Family Tree if and when new information is submitted to them. Thank you.
A Reunion would not be as much fun without sharing precious moments through pictures. Sincere thanks to each family for the multiple Photo Albums shared during the Weekend. How many times did we witness a group poring over an album and bursting out in peels of laughter, or  reliving precious family moments, or standing in amazement at the similarities, real or imagined, they saw in family members.  
A Reunion is a time to highlight special talent. To Sherrill Barwise (Cora’s son-in-law) for the beautiful stained glass seascape, to Audrey Callaghan (Cora’s daughter-in-law) and Jean Murphy (Chester’s daughter) for the Hunter Star Pattern Quilt, to Jean Murphy (Chester’s daughter) for the quilted wall hanging, to Delbert O’Brien (Freda’s son) for the fused glass, we offer deep appreciation. Would that each of us could have won each of the lotteried items. Also, a big thank you for the numerous donations of prize items received. 
A Reunion would not be successful without many, many opportunities to interact. Thank you for the golf tournament, the beach parties, the Meet & Greet, the genealogy Q & A, the BBQ, the games, the banquet, the dance, and the talent night. Also, sharing the Eucharist together on Sunday allowed us to relive Frank & Katie’s faithful commitment to their Church and family and encouraged us to strengthen our determination to continue the Shea legacy.
Finally, our Reunion was made especially memorable because Wilbert (Chester’s son) and his wife Cathy invited us to their home to allow us to spend time on the original homestead of Frank & Katie.  Our imaginations had free reign to explore the lifestyles of our ancestors and to capture to some degree the hopes and dreams they may have had for each of their descendants.  Wilbert & Cathy, your generosity has touched us deeply.
Be always honest, faithful, and true.    (Chester Shea)








